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DRAFT

   
Minutes of the Extraordinary meeting of Poynings Parish Council held in the Royal Oak on 

Monday 29th November 2021 at 7.00pm

Present:
John Digby
Chairman


Neville Searle
Michael Crowther
Paula Seager
Fiona Weir

Colin Warburton - Clerk to the Council

3 members of the public attended
1. Apologies
None 
2. Minutes
The Minutes of the previous meeting, as circulated, were agreed and duly signed by the chairman.
3. Planning
a. SDNP/21/05346/HOUS | Erection of a double garage with extended hardstanding | 1 School Cottages Poynings Road Poynings BN45 7AL
The Parish council supports this application as it did not appear to have any adverse effect on the highway or surrounding properties.
b. SDNP/21/05652/HOUS | Erection of single storey extension to east elevation, creation of new doorway to western elevation, and internal remodelling | Shepherds Hey The Street Poynings BN45 7AQ
Poynings Parish Council Objects to this Application.

The Parish Council acknowledged that this new Planning Application proposes an extension which is smaller than that proposed in the previous Application which has been recently refused by SDNP.

The Council however considers that there is room to improve the design to further reduce the impact on an important group of historic buildings.

The Parish Council have concerns that by virtue of the proposed height of the extension, it will be visually intrusive and have an adverse effect on the setting and the amenity of the adjoining houses. Letters of objection and comments have been received by the Parish Council from adjoining occupiers.

There are also concerns about the right of way, ownership, on the west side of the property.
c. SDNP/21/05567/FUL | Erection of a barn for the storage of forestry equipment and machinery and dry storage of materials produced on site |.Pondtail Wood Muddleswood Road Albourne West Sussex.
Poynings Parish Council objects to this application.

This site is a registered plantation on ancient woodland which means that the site is to be treated as an ancient woodland. 
The site has previously been under an enforcement order to restore it to woodland flowing the illegal felling of more than 2.1 hectares of woodland and depositing 100s of tons of contaminated hardcore, which is still there. The current owners are supposed to restore and maintain only.

The proposed building is not needed to maintain a small area of about 71/2  acres of actual

woodland. There is already a small building on site and a couple of chainsaws would be perfectly adequate for sympathetic thinning and possible planting, carried out infrequently.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.10pm
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